
NOTICE 

MANITOBA COURT OF APPEAL 

 
RE: RESUMPTION OF IN-PERSON APPEAL HEARINGS AND 

CHAMBERS MOTIONS STARTING MONDAY, MARCH 14, 2022 
 
 

This Notice replaces the previously issued Notice dated December 20, 2021. 

The Manitoba Court of Appeal continues to balance its institutional obligations with 

broader public health priorities.  Since January 4, 2022, all appeals have been 

heard remotely by videoconference and all motions or applications have been 

heard remotely by teleconference.  Given the recently announced easing of Public 

Health Order restrictions that began on February 15, 2022, and, assuming the 

public health situation remains stable, the Manitoba Court of Appeal will resume 

its in-person appeal hearings in Courtroom 330 and in-person chambers motions 

in Courtroom 130 starting on Monday, March 14, 2022. 

With respect to public safety measures, I and the Chiefs of the other two level of 

Courts announced on February 25, 2022 a customized transitional period that will 

see these measures phased out in three stages, starting on April 15 and ending 

on June 27, 2022.  The Manitoba Courts will continue to actively monitor the public 

health situation and may issue further Notices adjusting timelines or reintroducing 

restrictions in response to changing circumstances. 

For the latest information on public safety measures and other court matters, 

please monitor the Manitoba Courts website at:  http://www.manitobacourts.mb.ca 
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